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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new 
and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview

We are bringing you a major upgrade of the Muswellbrook South Public School to support the growing needs of 
the local community. 

The project will deliver 13 new and 18 upgraded permanent learning spaces, an upgraded administration building, 
new outdoor play courts, and outdoor seating and landscaping. 

Progress summary

Stage 1 works took place over the school holidays and are now complete. This included site establishment and 
preparation, demolition of Block K and minor upgrades to existing learning spaces in Blocks G, H, I and S (Stage 1).

New temporary classrooms and a new temporary administration building have been installed using demountable 
buildings, and are being used by the school. These temporary facilities will support the school to continue 
operations and minimise impacts to learning while the upgrade is underway.
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Next steps

Approval of the Development Application (DA) is expected in the coming months. Following this approval, works 
will start on Stage 2 of the project. 

Stage 2 works will begin with upgrades to Block A (administration building), which includes a building extension, 
new flooring, ceiling and painting throughout, as well as new furniture.

More information will be provided to the school and local community before these works start. 

For the latest information, visit the project web page: 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/m/muswellbrook-south-public-school-upgrade.html

Upgraded learning space at Muswellbrook South Public School
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